
 

Next Meeting 

Volume 108, No. 31 Feb. 10, 2022  

At the request of our Feb. 10 guest speaker, Nick Canepa, his portion of the program 
was not recorded.   

You can click on the image below to watch a recording of club business portion of the 
meeting. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 17 
A Sweethearts Day Celebration 

It’s a musical Valentine’s Day program! 
 
 

♥Bryan Veryhoye playing our new piano with his sweetheart Shelly accompanying  
♥Brandon Steppe on Sax 

♥Julie Marner and the Club 33 Singers 
♥Suzy Spafford doing a live Valentines Day themed watercolor 

 
 
 

Please reserve your spots by no later than TODAY, Monday Feb. 14, by 
clicking HERE 

 

This will help ensure plenty of food and seating options for all!  
 

Cannot attend in person? Here is the weekly recurring ZOOM LINK to tune in virtually at 12:30pm:   

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_x-62cFf7TDGucnK5ozdFCQ 

You can also phone in to listen to the meeting:  Phone: 1-669-900-6833  Password: 84903061996# (include the “pound” sign) 

                                     

https://sandiegorotary.wufoo.com/forms/xyuv0h1012clm0/
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_x-62cFf7TDGucnK5ozdFCQ
https://vimeo.com/676090309


Meetings: Every Thursday at Noon, Liberty Station Conference Center, 2600 Laning Road, San Diego, 92106 
Phil Blair, President  ◆  Jordan Maharaj, Executive Director  

San Diego Rotary ◆  2247 San Diego Avenue, Ste. 233, San Diego, CA 92110-2943 
Phone: 619/299-3309  ◆  e-mail: jordan@rotary33.org  ◆  website: http://www.sandiegorotary.club 

In Memoriam 

2022-2023 Project Grant Applications 

 
The application period for 2022-2023 service grants from our club is now underway.   
 
It is time plan for the Rotary Service projects that we will undertake in our next Rotary year, which 
starts on July 1st. 
 
So those committees and individual Rotarians who would like to request a grant in order to deliver 
Rotary Service in the upcoming year are invited to apply for that support during these next weeks.   
 
The link to the online application is available HERE. Or you can contact Jordan the office. Applica-
tions are due by Friday, March 4th. 
 
 
Please remember that funding for ongoing service projects are not automatic.  Every project, wheth-
er established or new, must be reviewed for funding consideration annually.   
 
Thank you to our co-chairs Mike Caruso and Simona Valanciute for spearheading his process! 

February 14-20 BIRTHDAYS 

 

February 14: Don Tartre 

February 15: Tom Hom 

February 16: Nick Bernal, Raymond Simas, Steve Treadgold 

February 20: Larry Stirling 

 

 

A Celebration of Life has been scheduled for Hal Sadler 
Sunday, February 27 at 2:00 pm 

At the Rady Shell 
The event is open to the public 

https://www.sandiegorotary.club/
https://sandiegorotary.wufoo.com/forms/xm2ezd71lkj01l/
mailto:jordan@rotary33.org


Serving Our Community 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Rotary Club of San Diego Foundation approved a $1500 grant to purchase 9 bikes with helmets and locks for in-
coming families resettling from Afghanistan to San Diego. We received help from the Alliance for African Assistance 
to put us in touch with families on a waitlist for bikes. These bikes are a means to get to work, for grocery shopping 

and for a sense of self reliance. The Wrench House helped assemble and deliver the bikes on February 8 to the delight 
of the families receiving them. Our hope is to continue to offer help like this that makes a difference, one bike at a 
time!  A special thank you to Julia Holladay for bringing the idea to our Executive Committee for overseeing the  

project.  
 

CLICK THE IMAGE BELOW TO WATCH A VIDEO OF THE BIKE DELIVERY 
 

https://vimeo.com/676094956


Price Philanthropies-2021 MacLaggan/Frye Award Recipient 

“Each year, the James MacLaggan Award is given to a person who has dedicated their lives to the care of children.”    
For our new Rotarians, that  is how Dr. Fred Frye, since 1991, introduced the MacLaggan Award honoring fellow Ro-
tarian and Pediatrician Jim MacLaggan. 
 
The 2020 year award was deferred by the MacLaggan Award Committee due to COVID but was not forgotten. In a 
Zoom Virtual Rotary meeting at Fred’s bedside, it was announced that we would be appending his recent “Mr. San 
Diego Award” name to the MacLaggan Award, making it the MacLaggan/Frye Award.  
 
The now, first MacLaggan/Frye Award has another first, it honors not one person who has cared for our children in an 
outstanding manner, but now honors a multigenerational organization, Price Philanthropies. 
 
Although Price Philanthropies was conceived by an iconic business genius, Sol Price, we are not just recognizing his 
wisdom and compassion, but also a multigenerational foundation that has been guided and sustained by the Price fam-
ily.  Price Philanthropies is appropriately named a foundation, because it is the bedrock of a philanthropic support that 
is beyond the scope of any one person.   
 
We Rotarians know about the incredible transformations of Hoover High School students participating in Cardinals 
Interact, a Rotary and Hoover partnership funded by Price Philanthropies.  The impact of that esteemed project alone 
would be worthy of the MacLaggan/Frye Award. 
 
Price focuses upon the underserved of San Diego, particularly the diverse City Heights area, where it seems that just 
about every beneficial partnership has the Price fingerprints on it. (For example: Copley-Price Family YMCA, Urban 
Village, School in the Park, Rosa Parks Parent Center, College Ave Compact, Price Family Scholarships (to name a 
few). 
     
But Price Philanthropies encompasses a greater area of SD County because we have the powerful, catalytic Leader-
ship Awards:  Aaron Price Fellowships.  (Of which ~2,000 have been awarded). And the philanthropy programs have 
expanded Internationally to Latin America and the Caribbean with “Aprender  y  Crecer”  (Learning and Growing). 
Whereby Books & School Supplies have been distributed to 120,000 students, ~ 6,000 teachers and 200 Primary 
schools. 
 
The extent of the philanthropy, the goodness emanating from the template of this Foundation is staggering, I am just 
in awe. 
 
No one person, only a family, could conceive of, and implement the breadth of this effective altruism, this targeted 
“goodness”, and I believe no one family has done more for the children of our community, and could be more deserv-
ing of the MacLaggan/Frye Award, than the Price Philanthropies.  Congratulations.  
 
 

Dr. Doug Arbon 
MacLaggan/Frye Award Committee Member 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

(photo) Robert Price and Aaron Price Fellows at the San Diego History Center 



Camp Enterprise 2022 

Camp Enterprise 2022 Is Almost Here! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We’ve all heard the saying “it takes a village”. Well, it takes a club – a club the size of our Rotary Club – to put on 
Camp Enterprise. We’re now just weeks before Camp starts on March 17, 2022. While we’re 80-90% ready, we 
need your help. 
 
• Please nominate a student! If you have a high school junior in your life who might benefit from an introduction 

to business, please nominate them to come to Camp. The legacy application is on the Club website and it’s a sim-
ple process to give a young person you know a potentially life-altering experience.  

 
• Volunteer! It takes 30 Rotarians plus 15 or so Rotaracts to put on the 2.5 days of Camp for around 90 students. 

This year, we need help from those who are NOT interested in the full Camp experience. Check-in on Thursday 
when the students join us for lunch at our regular meeting is always a bit crazy. This year, because we have some 
additional COVID-related protocols, we need extra help. If you can come early to Rotary on March 17, we’d love 
to have you help us get the students tested, checked-in and settled with their team before our meeting begins. 

 
• Lend your financial support! For years, Rotarians who want to show their support of Camp Enterprise have do-

nated and received a T-shirt. This year is no exception. T-shirts will be available the next 2 weeks at our meet-
ings and by an email or call to Camp Chair Bridget Meckley  bameckley@outlook.com (619.886.3606) or to 
the Rotary office. But there’s more... 

If you’d like to experience Camp Enterprise – without the full 2.5 days away from the office or home, we have an 
offer for you. There are 8 seats available in the Rotary van for anyone who would like to come up to Camp on Sat-
urday morning March 19 to see the final student presentations. We are always amazed at the ideas the students 
come up with and the passion with which they present them. Every year, it gives us comfort that our world is in 
good hands with this next generation. For an additional donation, you’ll receive a T-shirt, a seat in the van 
(courtesy of Rotary District 5340 and Jim Hughes) And, we’ll provide your lunch. If this field trip is for you, 
please let us know – sign up at the T-shirt table the next 2 weeks or send Bridget an email or call the Rotary office. 
We look forward to having you join us and thank you for your ongoing support of Camp!  

To sign up to volunteer, please contact Bridget at bameckley@outlook.com 

 

 

https://www.sandiegorotary.club/wp-content/uploads/2021/11/RCE-LEGACY-NOMINATION-2022.pdf
mailto:bameckley@outlook.com
mailto:bameckley@outlook.com
mailto:bameckley@outlook.com


Club 33 Golf Tournament-Round 2! 

Join us for a second round of  fun and fellowship out on the 
beautiful course of  the San Diego Country Club. 

Second round sign-up DEADLINE: February 15 2022.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date: Friday February 18 

Time: 9:00 am 

Place: San Diego Country Club, Chula Vista 

Format: (2) lowest net scores of  (3) rounds (You must play at least (2) rounds) 

Handicap: GHIN and Non-GHIN (Non GHIN players may have their handicaps adjust-
ed by tournament committee) 

Foursomes will be arranged. 

Cost for this round: $195.00 per person – Includes cart, prizes and lunch. SDCC 
members will be adjusted. 

Provide GHIN number or indicate non-GHIN when signing up below. (Please com-
plete a separate registration for each guest/player.) INDICATE YOUR PREFERENCE 

FOR SHORT OR MEDIUM TEES 

Questions: Ellis Smith (tournament chair) 858-457-7544 ext 217  

ellis@carmelcap.com 

mailto:ellis@carmelcap.com


FACES IN OUR CROWD 
Photos courtesy of Paul Nestor 

(Left) Ashley Camac, Ed Chaplin, Katie Fulhorst, Dick Green and Glenn Goltz; (right) John and Dulie Ahlering with Past Presi-
dent G.T. Frost. 

(Left) Beatriz Valencia, Executive Director for Price Philanthropies Cardinals Interact Program, accepts the MacLaggan/Frye Award; 
(right) Ginny Ollis served as our Chair of the Day 

(Left) Past President Ben Blay, Mel Katz and Joyce Gattas; (right) President Phil with visiting Rotarian Simon Musaeus from Spain 
and Jan McDonough.  


